Saint Luke Finance Council Minutes
August 29 2013, 6:30

Christ our Hope Office, Protivin
	Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Office
	Aug 29
	
	
	

	2015
	Merle Reicks
	Chair
	P
	
	
	

	2015
	Henry Langreck
	Vice C.
	P
	
	
	

	2014
	Chris Drilling
	Sec.
	P
	
	
	

	2014
	Mark Schmitt
	
	P
	
	
	

	2016
	Eric Dietzenbach
	
	P
	
	
	

	2013
	Chris Bodensteiner
	
	P
	
	
	

	2013
	Rhonda Schaufenbuel
	
	A
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Others in attendance:

Rev. Nick March – Pastor

Wilma Meyer
Opening prayer 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM.
· New officers were elected as needed. It was approved by consensus that officers remain the same as they were. Merle will remain as chair, Henry will remain as vice-chair and Chris will be secretary.  
· Rhonda and Chris B. have fulfilled their term on the council.  It was decided that one of the position will be filled.  Father Nick will appoint a new member to the council.  We thank Rhonda and Chris B. for their services.
· The financial statements were review and budget numbers were finalized for the annual financial report.  It was accepted by consensus.  
· Old Business:

The St. Lucas Endowment Fund of the Catholic Foundation for the Archdiocese of Dubuque has awarded the church with a gift of interest money of $4,293.94; the interest is from the initial deposits to start the fund.  Instead of reinvesting the money back to the fund it will go to help with the budget flow and expenses of church repair.  The board would like to remind parishioners to keep the endowment fund in their thoughts as it is a great tool to help the parish keep up with expenses.

The new heating system is being installed and is going well. The hoped completion date is October 1, 2103.  Additional expenses to the repair will be removal of asbestos. Fencl Oil will remove the old fuel oil tank and it will be placed on the Shindelar Auction to be sold. 
Church window trim will be painted in September.  The cracks in the new cement steps have been filled in with the proper caulk.  The window in the church basement on the East wall will be caulked to stop water from leaking in. Repair to the South entrance into the basement is being looked into. Karr Tuckpointing did a free inspection of the stone on the church.  The review will be kept on file for future needs.  

· New Business

Merle and Henry signed the corporate board notice.


Discussed Father Salz’s 50th priesthood anniversary in 2014.  Father Salz is 
working on a celebration at St. John’s.  Also discussed St. Luke church being 100 

years old in 2014.  Since it is the building and not the actual parish celebrating 
there may be something along the lines of some special concerts being held at the 
church.   
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Secretary, Chris Drilling

